

3184 Elder Boise, ID 83705 Phone 208-375-0942

Coronavirus Information and Precautions

To: Stinker Employees

From: Charley and Nancy Jones

You've surely noticed the increase in media coverage surrounding the global spread of the coronavirus. We want to assure you that we are following the Centers for Disease Control and the Idaho, Colorado, and Wyoming Department of Health and Welfare for the most accurate and recent information. Our focus remains on the health and welfare of our employees and our customers.

Coronaviruses are a type of virus. There are many of them and they are common. COVID-19 is the name given to the disease caused by the new coronavirus that appeared recently in China. Because COVID-19 is new, you might be hearing information that is confusing or conflicting.

Here's what we know: The symptoms of COVID-19 are similar to the flu with fever, coughing and shortness of breath. It appears to mainly be spread through close person-to-person contact. It may be possible for someone to touch a surface or object with the virus on it and then touch their nose or mouth and become infected, but this is not the main way the virus spreads, according to CDC and other health experts.

In addition to all the normal things you do to stay healthy, the preventive measures are the same as for the flu or other viruses, according to CDC:

- Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds, especially after going to the bathroom; before eating; and after blowing your nose, coughing or sneezing. If soap and water aren't available, use an alcohol-based sanitizer that is at least 60% alcohol.
- Avoid close contact with people who are sick.
- Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth.
- Stay home when you are sick.
- Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash. If no tissue is available, cough or sneeze into the upper sleeve, not the hands. This is a very important control measure to prevent the spread of germs.
- Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces using store provided cleaning spray or sanitizing wipes.
- If traveling, take along sanitizing wipes to wipe down the armrests and trays to avoid contact with germs.

There has been a lot of information in the news about face masks, and it is important to understand face masks are not recommended by CDC for general use. The best uses for face masks as identified by CDC are for those who are sick to avoid spreading to others and by health workers and caregivers who are taking care of someone in a close setting.

We'll continue to share information as it becomes available and do our best to keep you informed about what we are doing as a company and how best to prevent the spread of the virus.

We want you to know how much we appreciate your continued commitment to Stinker and the exceptional work you do serving our customers during a challenging time.